
Hart County Recreation Department
Recreation Advisory Board Minutes
May 27, 2014
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Marshall Sayer, Chairman.  

Present: Marshall Sayer, Lonnie Robinson, Bill Granger, Robby Johnson, Steve Wehunt (via phone), and Mark White.  Lonnie Robinson provided the prayer.
Steve Wehunt asked to attend via phone.  Mr. Granger made a motion to allow.  A 2nd was provided by Mr. Robinson.  Vote: 5-0.

Staff Present:  Jim Owens, Recreation Director
Chairman’s Report:  No report
A motion to approve the previous meeting minutes was made by Mr. White, a 2nd was given by Mr. Johnson.  Vote: 6-0
Member’s Reports:  Bill Granger asked that each board member attend meeting regularly and that we have meetings as scheduled.  Mr. Granger also asked that the R.A.B. members actually go to the recreation facilities to inspect the parks and advise the Recreation Director as needed.
Director’s report:  Director Owens updated the Board on Long Point and Milltown.  Director Owens informed the Board that the Recreation Department has been asked to open Milltown Campground for four weekends during the Summer of 2014.  Director Owens informed the Board no supervision of the park would be available when it would be open.  Mr. Johnson asked that we rent the facility to groups only.  Bill Granger made a motion that we make a recommendation to the Board of Commissioners to open Milltown Campground to groups only on the weekends only.  Mr. Johnson suggested a two night minimum per site.  Mr. Johnson also suggested we rent to groups on a case by case basis.  The Board agreed to recommend keeping the policies of the COE in place until further notice.  A 2nd was provided by Mr. White.  The vote: was 7-0.
Director Owens updated the Board on the new football complex and the new batting cages.

Old Business:  Discussion on the Facility Use Agreement was tabled.  Mr. Johnson mentioned user fees should apply to everybody.
Batting cage materials are in the process of being completed.  Director Owens reported on upgrades to the EHP.

Mr. Robinson asked, “where are the recreation employees actually working”?  Director Owens answered that staff is still assisting with other county facilities but not as much.  Mr. Johnson asked about the CSP Football Field and its status.  Director Owens updated the Board regarding what has been completed and what will be done to repair the turf for the upcoming season.
An update on the Community Playground Committee was given by Bill Granger and Director Owens.  Mark White mentioned that this playground should not be “scrimped” on and that it should be done right.
New Business:  Director Owens brought to the Board the issue of Park Names.  Mr. Johnson suggested we table this issue for a later date.  Director Owens also talked about building the entrance signs to the parks.  Mr. Robinson asked about the basketball goals relocation.  Director Owens the goals will be relocated as soon as possible.
Adjournment: A motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Granger and a 2nd provided by Mr. White.  Vote: 6-0.
Minutes by James A. Owens, CPRP

Recreation Director
Cc:  
Board of Commissioners

Jon Caime, County Administrator 
